U.S. House of Representatives
2348 Rayburn House Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20515-4611

November 27, 2007
Dear Congressman Tom Davis,                                                                         

I graciously request that you use your influence as the Congressman for Virginia’s 11th District to hold a hearing in order to increase awareness about the AIDS epidemic and treatment issues. I’d like to ask you to focus hearings that are abroad, specifically in South Africa. 
It is evident that AIDS has been a major health problem for years – both here at home and around the world. Ever since the initial discovery of this syndrome, it has steadily grown to be a national health concern. This disease has left behind a plethora of harmful impacts on South Africa because of negligence of which have extended to social, economical, and political branches of that country. 
The main issue with the AIDS pandemic is the amount of deaths and infections that the syndrome is responsible for. In 1990, tests showed that 0.8% of pregnant women had HIV and that between 74,000 and 120,000 South Africans had the virus as a whole. By 1993 the HIV prevalence in woman jumped up to 4.3% within just three years. At the turn of the century, HIV positive pregnancies were at an alarming 24.8%, and the statistics are still growing exponentially today. There is no cure, but there certainly are licensed and patented drugs available to help slow down HIV/AIDS – but herein lays another problem. Patented drugs that are on the market, specifically Antiretroviral drugs (ARVs) are incredibly expensive varying anywhere from $10,000 to 15,000 per person per year (pppy) in developed Western countries, and about $140 pppy in African countries. (This may not seem like much, but the average income of an impoverished African is under $745 pppy, so it doesn’t quite suffice).
This may seem like a situation out of your control; however there is something you can do. Requesting or holding hearings about this topic is a good place to start. Creating awareness in a motivational manner will move others to rise to the cause. Also supporting certain bills pertaining to the encouragement of developing appropriate vaccines, providing family planning services for developing countries, and giving assistance abroad to help provide better health care and treatment methods for AIDS is the best way to attack the problem head on. Specific bills that have been proposed that I would ask for you to support are: S. 569: Vaccines for the Future Act of 2007, H.R. 1225: Focus on Family Health Worldwide Act of 2007, and S. 805: African Health Capacity Investment Act of 2007.
The importance of the HIV situation is relevant to the U.S. just as it has been in Africa. The death toll alone has dealt a major blow to the South African economy – killing a large percentage of young adults (the breadwinners of the society). If this disease continues to go on neglected as it is, it will continue to destabilize their economy and thus affect trade and international relations between South Africa and the United States. The South African population has the highest percentage of HIV positive people, and with globalization as it is today along with the interbreeding of people of various races, the disease will eventually hit home, so it’s best to try and stop the disease while we’re ahead. 

Neglecting treatment for the South African HIV population inhibits technological advancement, too. As Congressman I know you have supported hearings and bills pertaining to biotech medicine and ensuring the safety and affordable pricing for drugs dealing with cancer and MRSA here at home. If we do not take a stand with issuing drug treatment to those with HIV/AIDS in South Africa, we will not be able to see the effects of the drugs on a wider scale. Passing up such an opportunity to study the effects of the drugs on HIV will inhibit possible scientific advancement in trying to find a cure for the virus altogether. Through seeing how these drugs perform and react, we can learn more and gain a greater understanding of how the virus works and to find a way to eventually stop it.
Everyday HIV positive infected people are dying or are passing on their diseases to children that will also eventually have it. South Africans are the largest percentage of the people who are facing these two major health concerns, so action needs to be taken immediately. Creating awareness of the gravity of the HIV/AIDS problem and bills pertaining to this grave situation is of dire importance. 

I have with this letter, a document including more information on the South African HIV/AIDS issue if you would like to look at for further investigation as well. Thank you for your time and if you would like to give any feedback – you can contact me via the information listed below. Hope to hear from you soon and thank you for your time.


Sincerely,


Elleka Watts


13300 Colchester Ferry Place

Woodbridge, Virginia 22191


(571)–221–6089 


ewatts1@gmu.edu
